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KEY DATES 
 
February 
3 – 5  Year Seven Excursion to 

Howman’s Gap 
4 – 5 University of Wollongong 

Tour 
12 Yr 7 Best Start Assessment 

(English) 
13 School Swimming Carnival 
18 Yr 7 Best Start Assessment 

(Numeracy) 
19 Zone Swimming (Hay) 
24 Open Boys Cricket 

(Deniliquin) 
25 Yr 7 Vaccinations 
28 Forensics Day 

3 

 

 

 

 

 

30th January 2020  

Welcome back to a new decade and a fresh start. I hope all our students, staff 

and families had a wonderful break. Our thoughts at this time are with all those 

communities and those effected by the devastating bushfires which raged across 

Australia. Also to all the families and students who have been affected by the 

Novel Corona Virus. If any of these have impacted on you directly, please don’t 

hesitate in contacting me for advice or support. 

A new year brings on new students and staff. This year we have started with a 

new uniform and it is fantastic to see our new Year 7 group in the full uniform 

and other students in the school embracing it as well. We have also started with 

a new mobile phone policy, where phones are banned at Finley High School. So 

far this too has been embraced positively. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New staff 

I would like to welcome the following staff to Finley High School: 

 Katherine Spence - English 

 Rosemary Keighley - English 

 Tegan Walker - Mathematics 

 Geordy Pullen - Mathematics 

 Chloe Treacy - TAS 

 Tom Atkinson – Casual Teacher 

 Emily Bird – Part time Student Learning  

                      Support Officer 

 Toni Webster – Canteen 

 

I would like to welcome back Mr Clark into Visual Arts after a year off. Mrs McLennan and Mrs O’Bryan will be working in 

HSIE in 2020. Kirstie Chesworth takes on the role in the front office. Congratulations also to Sue Jarrott who has been 

permanently employed for 2 days a week. 

    Finley High School  
   Newsletter  

 
Principal:   Mr J Ward                                                                             Deputy Principal:   Mrs P Jackson 

Principal’s Report 

Pictured: Year 7 students,  

Chelsea, Kade and Taylor  

on their first day at Finley High School 
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Farewell 

During the holidays I was informed that Grant-Patrick Smith had taken up a position with a business in Jerilderie. I would 

like to take this opportunity to thank Grant for an exceptional job and for the care and commitment he showed the 

students during his time here. Grant will be missed and we wish him all the best in his future endeavours.  

Australia Day Awards 

It was fantastic to hear that three of our exceptional students received awards at their respective shire council award 

ceremonies. Congratulations to: 

 Ben Neessen. Young citizen of the year for Murrumbidgee Shire 

 Ruby Russell. Young citizen of the year for Berrigan Shire 

 Dan Eldridge. Little Aussie Award from Murrumbidgee Shire (Dan has recently joined us in Yr 7.) 

Both students give an incredible amount to their communities and are wonderful ambassadors and young citizens. We at 

Finley High are very proud of your achievements. 

G’day USA 

Seven students along with ex Finley High School staff member, Ms Downey, travelled to America during the break. With 

stops in San Francisco, Seattle and Los Angeles the students experienced many facets of life in the USA including living 

with a host family. I have managed to chat to a number of the students and each of them had a wonderful experience. 

Thank you Ms Downey. 

 

Summary of HSC results 2019 

Finley High School students received their HSC results on the 17th December 2019 and these results were met with 

excitement from students, parents and staff. There were 44 individual band 5’s or above. A Band 5 amounts to 80% or 

above. This is a fantastic achievement. 37 students sat their HSC in 2019 with 9 of these students achieving 3 or more 

Band 5’s. The breath of subjects achieving a band 5 or above was 14. With English Advanced, Community and family 

studies, PDHPE and Music topping our subject areas. Special mention goes to the following students who achieved the 

best results. Ben Ashley-Cooper, Tiarna Burke, Emma Carey, Riley Dempster, Abbey Machonachie and Georgia Webb. 

Georgia was the dux of year 12 just edging out Ben Ashley-Cooper. So many students did so well and success is attained 

only through the satisfaction of knowing you did everything within the limits of your ability to become the very best that 

you are capable of being. There are so many of these 37 students who I could also mention who did their very best and 

it’s not always about a band 5 or above. Congratulations year 12 2019. 
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Swimming Carnival 

The Finley High School twilight swimming carnival takes place on Thursday the 13th of February, 2020. The students 

will go to class as normal for periods 1 to 4 and the first half of lunch, unless they have entered the longer distance 

races. These students will go to the pool after roll call. 

At the commencement of the second half of lunch there will be a quick assembly and then students will be walked to 

the pool, supervised by teachers. The carnival is expected to finish at approximately 7.30pm with buses running to 

the town centres of Jerilderie, Berrigan and Tocumwal. 

Each student needs to bring $3 for pool entry or their Berrigan Shire season pass (to be shown on the day). Students 

are encouraged to wear their house colours for the entire day; however, clothing needs to be appropriate for school 

and suitable for any practical lessons, this includes fully enclosed leather footwear. It is advised that they also bring a 

hat, sunscreen and water bottles. Parents are welcome to come to the carnival and enjoy the activities. There will be 

an evening BBQ, and the kiosk, selling food and drinks. 

On Friday the 14th the school will not be operating for normal lessons in lieu of the extended hours of the carnival. 

Therefore, students are not required to attend school on Friday. Should the carnival be washed out, normal lessons 

will be held on Thursday and Friday, notification of this will be via Facebook and the Skoolbag app. If washed out, the 

carnival will be postponed to a later date. 

Corona Virus 

The Department of Education is currently working with the Ministry of Health to monitor and respond to the unfolding 
international novel coronavirus situation. Advice has been distributed to NSW Public Schools in accordance with advice 
received from the Ministry of Health. There has been a small number of cases of confirmed Novel Coronavirus in New 
South Wales. In accordance with national public health guidelines, exclusions only apply for those who are a:  

 Confirmed case of Novel Coronavirus – exclude until medically cleared  

 Close contact of a confirmed case of Novel Coronavirus – exclude for 14 days since last contact with the confirmed case  

Staff or students who have recently returned from overseas and are well, and are not close contacts of a confirmed case, 
are able attend work or school as normal. Close contact is defined as living in the same household, 15 minutes face-to-
face contact with a person with confirmed coronavirus in any setting, or sharing a closed space with a person with 
confirmed coronavirus for more than 2 hours. The Ministry of Health has processes in place to identify any close contacts 
of cases confirmed in Australia. Advice about not attending school would be provided to these close contacts by the 
Ministry of Health. Consistent with current guidelines, staff and students who are unwell with respiratory illness should 
remain at home until symptoms resolve. In accordance with our current practice if any child becomes unwell we will 
implement our infection control guidelines and follow the advice provided by the Ministry of Health as appropriate. 
Further information and updates are available via NSW Health website; Factsheet: 
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/alerts/Pages/coronavirus.aspx FAQs: 
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/alerts/Pages/coronavirus-faqs.aspx  
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Wellbeing Report 

 

No Way! It’s back to school already! It’s so nice to see all the familiar faces in the playground today and hear all the 

wonderful stories from the holidays. I hope everyone is feeling refreshed and ready for a big 2020! As we are only one 

day in, we don’t have a Wellbeing report as such so as an alternative I thought we could reflect on some of the highlights 

in wellbeing from last year, define wellbeing and identify some of the main focuses for the Wellbeing team in 2020.  

What is wellbeing?  - A sustainable state of positive mood and attitude, resilience and satisfaction, with self, relationships 

and experiences at school 

How does it affect learning? - An outcome and a process which facilitates children's progression towards learning and 

development. 

As a parent, it’s important to know that if there is an issue or concern with your child in regards to their wellbing, and 

you are concerned, the first person you can contact is your child’s Year Adviser. From there, he or she will make sure 

your child is offered the right support here at school. Concerns may include; bullying, low levels of self-worth, conflicts 

with other students, financial issues or you are simply concerned that your child is not having a nice time at school.  

Last year in Wellbeing, we had some really beneficial experiences, highlighted by, the Boys Mentoring Camp, the 

inception of a Girls mentoring roll call, Bullying No Way Day, Year 9 Empowerment Day, the Year 10 excursion, Teen 

Mental Health First Aid and Tomorrow Man and Woman workshops. Some things to look forward to in the near future in 

Wellbeing are; a new Boys Adviser with a passion for self-development and health, the Year 7 Camp to Howman’s Gap, 

Year 12 excursion to the University of Wollongong, Disability talks for Year 7 and the Swimming carnival in week 3.  

On a final note, there will be a big focus this year on providing leadership opportunities for all students. Just like all 

heroes don’t wear capes, not all leaders have to wear badges. If you, as a parent, would like some input or have any 

ideas how we can develop the capacity of our students as leaders, please feel free to contact me at the school. I would 

love to hear your thoughts.  

In the next addition of the Newsletter you will get to meet the whole wellbeing team and put some faces to names.  

Enjoy the weekend and look after yourselves  

Thomas McCarney 

Head Teacher Wellbeing  
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Positive Feedback 

Morning Madeline , 

Baldwin Buses  Drivers (Peter & Laurie  from Yesterday’s Charter) would like to congratulate you on the coordination of 
the day. Also the students behavior & manner, was a credit to you all.  

Many Thanks  
Lisa Baldwin 

Canteen Roster and Community News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Healthy School Canteen Accreditation 
 

Congratulations and thank you to our  
Canteen Staff for all the work that they put  
into attaining this accreditation for our school. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Canteen Contact and Number 

0473 946 683 

….LADIES, please note 10am start…. 

February 
3 M Read 
4 F Aull 
5 J Chellew 
6 W Doolan 
7 K Litchfield 
 
10 J Burdon 
11 D Pyke 
12 P Neessen 
13 S Barlow 
14 No Canteen 

 

 

Finley High School  

P&C Meeting 
 

Wednesday 12th February, 2020 

at 7pm in the Staff Common Room  

(Admin Building) 

The P&C meet the second Wednesday 

 of the month.   

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

fhspandcassociation@gmail.com 
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 FFNC JUNIOR NETBALL PRE-SEASON 2020 

ALL CURRENT AND NEW PLAYERS WELCOME 

TUESDAY 4th FEBRUARY, 2020 @ 5pm 

17 & UNDER 

15 & UNDER 

13 & UNDER 

TO BE FOLLOWED BY SENIORS @ 6PM 

(11 & Under will commence at a later date) 
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